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It may be a little late to be offering
a 2024 calendar but we recently

received the famous USDA Defend
the Flock Poultry Calendars! We
have a limited supply so if you

want one, come by to pick it up.
We’re here Monday-Friday, 8:00 to

4:00 (closed Friday, March 29). 

BE SAFE!  Our area will be experiencing a
Solar Eclipse on Monday, April 8. If you are
planning to view the eclipse, please be safe

and use proper eye protection which may be
found at many locations or online.  



Want to Start Moving? Try Get
Walking Indiana! It’s Free!

If you want to begin warmer weather with
better health, walking will help you achieve
that goal. The recommendation for physical
activity for adults is at least 30 minutes of
moderate activity most days of the week.
Purdue Extension has the perfect self-paced
program that you can do on your own
schedule. Include your spouse, friend,
neighbor, or child and let’s start Get Walking
Indiana!
I am Janet Steffens, the Health Educator for
Purdue Extension Service in Floyd County. I
am here to help you get started with your
spring walking program. All you need is a
comfortable pair of shoes and an email
address. 
Send me an email at jsteffens@purdue.edu
and ask to register for Get Walking Indiana.
You will receive two emails a week for the first
four weeks with information about the
benefits of walking and motivational
messages. The next six weeks you will get one
email a week with supportive messages. The
emails will share walking tips and information
about places to walk in our area. You can send
me emails throughout the program with
progress notes or questions. Everyone who 

registers will get a free neon flashing
armband, provided by Floyd County
Physical Activity Coalition to help make you
more visible when walking. 
As you walk you will get the benefits of
more energy, improved mood, body toning,
and perhaps even weight loss. Walking
together is also a good way to strengthen
family ties and friendships. Just send an
email before Friday, March 8, to register for
the free email walking program Get Walking
Indiana! Let’s get started together!

Janet Steffens, M.Ed.
Health and Human Sciences Educator
jsteffens@purdue.edu
Phone (812) 948-5470  

Purdue Extension Floyd County
Health & Human Sciences 

mailto:jsteffens@purdue.edu


https://cvent.me/oLvRdN


Pressure canner dial gauges should be checked for
accuracy every year. To make sure that your canned foods

are safe to eat, your gauge must be accurate. 

Why is this important? 

Over time as the canner lid is handled, bumped, or just
used, the calibration of a dial gauge can become

inaccurate. If it is off just a little bit, you may not notice
the inaccuracy. Inaccuracy can lead to food borne illness.
 Dial gauges can be tested at the Floyd County Extension

Office. Testing is performed on Presto dial-gauge
pressure canners only. Weighted gauges do NOT need to

be tested.

Please call Janet Steffens at 812-948-5470 for an
appointment to have your gauge tested. Bring your

Presto canner lid with gauge and gasket for the most
thorough assessment. 

There is a $5.00 fee for testing.
Cash or check ONLY.  Make your check payable to:

Purdue CES Ed Fund

Dial Gauge Pressure Canner Testing

Purdue Extension Floyd County
Health & Human Sciences 



4-H 

Area II 4-H
Castle Crasher

Challenge Sponsored by 
Duke Energy

4-H Clubs-
Set up a booth at the March Madness Open House to
promote 4-H in our community.  Pass out info, have an
activity or game and bring your past  Fair projects to display.

All volunteers are encouraged to attend by Zoom, February 28.   at
6:30 PM. Lesley Lodmell Lawrence County 4-H Educator will be

hosting how to help youth THRIVE. Call 812-948-5470 or email Sam
at mcccolluj@purdue.edu to receive the zoom link.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR ....

The Robotics Team will the last have Castle
Crashers event March 2 at 10 AM at Purdue
Technology Center New Albany. 

 Quality Livestock Training for 3-12th  Graders
4-H’ers showing animals in the fair need to take
either the  online YQCA or in-person training.  4-
H’ers MUST RSVP to mccolluj@purdue.edu. The
final two in person dates are:

Fair & Fair Entry  Tips & Tricks on ZOOM
Sam will have a 1-hour refresher course on how to
navigate Fair Entry on March 13, 6-7 PM. For your
Zoom link, call 812-948-5470 or email Sam.

March 14, 6 PM Floyd County 4-H Fairgrounds
April 13, 10 AM Purdue Technology Center

**Be sure to sign in at the door so your training will be recorded by
our office.** If taking online YQCA, your completion certificate

needs submitted to our office to be recorded by May 15.



4-H 

Cake Decorating Project Party!
All 4-H youth are welcome to join an experienced Cake
Decorator on March 18 at 6 PM at Purdue Technology Center.
Free party includes supplies.  We need more fair entries in
this category. Note: Items may contain dairy & gluten. Call
812-948-5470 to register.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR ....

Want to know how to BABYSIT safely? Come to the  Childcare
Development Spark Club. Grades 5-12 will learn about First-
Aid, healthy nutrition, child development, prep and outreach
on March 19-21, 1-4 PM.  $20 payment is needed to secure a
spot in the program. Call the 812-948-5470 for questions.

The spotlight is on you! All 4-H'ers are invited to get your ACT
together for the Performing Arts Contest! Are you a magician,
musician, puppeteer, comedian, or gymnast? Can you sing, dance,
cheer, recite a poem? What is your talent? Single, club & group acts
encouraged to call 812-948-5470 to register by March 30.

Club Leader Meeting 
Join Sam via Zoom April 16, 6 PM to go

over what questions Leaders should
expect on Green 4-H folders etc.

4-H Club
Leaders

4-H Academy open to 9-12th Graders
4-H will be covering half the cost for those attending 4-H Academy.

See a sneak peek at this link:
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FLmz-3bBlVY. To learn more,
visit bit.ly/in4hacademy.  Contact Sam at mccolluj@purdue.edu to

register. For best price, register between 3/15-5/15 for $125.

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DFLmz-3bBlVY&data=05%7C02%7Cdenglema%40purdue.edu%7Cbf88f6aeeb0a4bacb45708dc3483eec6%7C4130bd397c53419cb1e58758d6d63f21%7C0%7C0%7C638442989197467743%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GingYmDmVsE86gJhbtN0qmr9OViZ0whmmb8PjU51jRw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:mccolluj@purdue.edu


4-H 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR ....

The next Poster Workshop will be held April. to use our
Cricut machines, printer and supplies.  
Date & time TBA
If purchasing a poster kit, please bring $4 exact cash or
check payable to the Purdue CES Ed Fund.

Club Leaders - If you need certain supplies to do crafts etc.,
please call our office to check availability. We have cloth, felt,

easels, and paint, among other items to use.

Fair Exhibit Hall and Barn work days will be:
May 11 - Barn

May 18 - Exhibit Hall
June 1 - Barn

Times TBA
All 4-H Clubs and volunteers are encouraged to

help get the fairgrounds ready for this year’s fair.

Poultry – Meat pen orders are due
by March 8. Cost $2.50 per bird.

To order, contact April Geltmaker,
aprilgeltmaker@gmail.com, or

Sam mccolluj@purdue.edu.

Swine – Contact 
Chad Luckett,

chadluckett@gmail.com to
schedule tagging by 

March 31.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

mailto:aprilgeltmaker@gmail.com
mailto:mccolluj@purdue.edu


4-H 

Swine Show has been moved
to Thursday, June 13 at 11 AM

Rabbit Show has been moved
to 9 AM on Thursday, June 13

Indoor Project Check in
is

10 AM-1 PM
MONDAY, JUNE 3

School will be out and this will give 4-H’ers
the weekend to complete their projects.

ATTENTION!!ATTENTION!!      Note TIME change:Note TIME change:

Looking Ahead..........Looking Ahead..........Looking Ahead..........

Purdue University Cooperative Extension Service is an equal
opportunity/equal access/affirmative action institution. Please let us know if

you need a reasonable accommodation to participate in this program.

Watch your email & Facebook for
more Fair Info coming soon. All

info will be posted at our website:
https://extension.purdue.edu/county

/floyd

 Check your Spam or Junk file for RegMax
broadcast emails. If you are an approved

member and are not receiving emails from
us, go into your settings in your email

provider to allow emails from “RegMax -
Purdue Extension/Indiana 4-H” and/or

“RegMax - Indiana 4-H Judges Registration”
for those who are Judges. 



Thanks Duke Energy
for funding the
Robotics Castle

Crusher Competition!

4-H 

We would love to
see more Wildlife,
Weather & Climate

& Small Engine
exhibits at the Fair.  

Check out the
guidelines at our

website.

Got Questions?
Sam's got answers.Each year after October 1, any adult interacting

with youth must enroll in 4-H Online and take
the required online minor's training before
attending 4-H meetings, events, etc.  In-person
trainings will not be offered. 

Volunteer/Leader RequiredVolunteer/Leader RequiredVolunteer/Leader Required
TrainingTrainingTraining   

 Ask questions
during Virtual

Office Hours  1st
& 3rd

Wednesday.  

Project Manuals are found online or
some are available for purchase at our
office.  Call 812-948-5470 for availability.

Miss Floyd County & Mr. Floyd County
Pageant

Contact Katie Evans, Pageant Director
kaitlynevans28@gmail.com 

or 502-599-7791



4-H 

Barry McKim
Tony Toran

Matt Dennison
April Geltmaker

Olivia Ferriell
Louise Gohmann

Chair -- Scotty Hollis -- scotty.hollis@wareinc.com
Sheep & Goat -- Melisa Bays -- sgtmelisa@gmail.com

Beef – Scotty Hollis – scotty.hollis@wareinc.com
Llama & Alpaca -- Abby Kreutner  — abigailkreutner@gmail.com 

Horse & Pony --Shanna McKim-- 4Hhorsebowl@gmail.com
Poultry - April Geltmaker – aprilgeltmaker@gmail.com 

Swine – Chad Luckett--chadluckett@gmail.com
Rabbit – Jennifer Evans—scrapbookmama.jennifer@gmail.com

Dog — Candy McKing — cmcking2004@yahoo.com

      
Chris Redden - President
Scotty Hollis -Vice President
Tammy Kruer - Secretary
Liz Redden - Treasurer

    
                                                    

Livestock Superintendent
Contact Info: 

 

Corporation Board Members

https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in


General Fair Showcase Important Dates 
Floyd County 4-H Fairgrounds 

 Large Animal check in -- June 4, 4-8 PM 

Project Check out — June 9, 10 AM until Noon

Animal Check-out & clean up – June 9 before 10 AM 

“How to talk to the Judge” Etiquette Class – May 28, 5PM at
the Floyd County Extension Office, Shine Room, 3000
Technology Avenue, New Albany, Indiana 

ALL Exhibit Hall Projects check in --June 3, 10AM—1PM 

 

Floyd County Fair runs June 5-8, 2024 

4-H Online is open until May 15 

Fair Entry Registration runs May 1 - May 15 

Quality Livestock Care & YQCA Training deadline MAY 15. 
*4-H’ers taking the online YQCA training MUST submit proof of training by
emailing the completion certificate to denglema@purdue.com no later
than May 15. This is a new STATE requirement. *4-H’ers taking the in-
person training will sign in at training and our office will record training
from the signature sheet. Click on Trainings tab in 4-H Online to verify. 

 Small Animal check in -- June 3, 4-8 PM 

Purdue Extension is an equal access/equal opportunity/affirmative
action institution.



Floyd County
Purdue Extension

Agriculture &
 Natural Resources

Be sure to check out Gina’s newest video series: 
Beginning Gardening!  

When it comes to gardening practices... 
Do you know what you should be doing to your garden?
Do you know when you should be doing them?

Follow along with Gina as she gives you the beginning tips
on gardening! Check out her videos on YouTube!  

Soil Testing
Soil testing can help you decide how to amend your garden
or lawn depending on what you're planting by looking at
the calcium, phosphorous, potassium, and pH levels!

To collect soil for a soil test:
Remove surface debris, such as mulch, and dig down 4-6 inches 
Break up any large lumps and ensure there are no rocks, sticks, or
other debris in your soil sample
Place at least one cup of soil ready for the test in a plastic bag or
cup and bring to our office! 

Soil tests are $20 per sample. Cash or check ONLY!
Make check payable to Purdue CES Ed Fund

You will receive your soil test results in the mail
approximately 2-4 weeks after drop-off. 

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLJzyO4quwkwuBoOv8iEPsaOvAv1Lgo7tO&si=COX16o7zQBLmIolo
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLJzyO4quwkwuBoOv8iEPsaOvAv1Lgo7tO&si=COX16o7zQBLmIolo


Sam Peden Weed Wrangle
Thanks to everyone that came out and braved the
cold to remove invasive species in Floyd County! 

Floyd County Native Habitat &
 Restoration Team

Join us for the next meeting!         

Join us in the Shine Room at Purdue Technology Center to
learn about the grass-roots efforts in Floyd County to help
remove invasive plants on public lands, and how you can

participate!

April 15th at 6 PM



Pollinator Day is a            .        
family-friendly event! 

FREE

Pollinator 

Day!Pollinator 

Day!

Join us fo
r

Join us fo
r

Saturday, April 27th    10AM - 3PM
Purdue Research Park 

3000 Technology Ave.,
New Albany, IN 47150

It includes hands-on activities for the
whole family! Games, crafts, local
vendors, selfie-station, food trucks, and
booths full of information for all! 

Weather Permitting

Educational classes will be held on:
How To Catch a Swarm of Bees
   -Spring Valley Beekeepers

Pollinators & The Big Picture
   -Kevin Wiener (All Bugs Go to Kevin)

EA/EOU

Supported in part by Duke Energy Foundation.

Purdue Extension Floyd County
(812)-948-5470






